


 
 

 
 

We note that the submission successfully passed through Stage 1 (site compatible against 

the location of future growth presented in the Preferred Strategy) but failed to proceed 

through Stage 2A (Initial Detailed Site Assessment) of the Council’s site assessment, with 

reasons for non-inclusion reported as follows: 

“The site cannot accommodate 5 or more dwellings. Part of the site will be included within 

development limits and will contribute to the small sites supply component.” 

Our clients consider the LDP is “unsound” and should be changed, as it fails to meet the 

tests for “soundness,” in that the Plan “is not appropriate,” and “will not deliver,” as defined 

by the Planning Inspectorate’s LDP Examinations Procedural Guidance.  

 
Specifically, our clients consider that the Second Draft settlement limits for Carmarthen, as 

defined under Policy SD1 “Settlement Limits”, should be amended to include the land as 

edged in red upon the extract of the Proposals Map for Carmarthen, as reproduced 

below in Figure 1. 

 

 
Figure 1 – Extract from Proposals Map with Representation site edged in red 

 
This formal representation letter supplements the following documents which comprise a 

complete submission to the Deposit Draft Consultation stage: 

 

- Completed Deposit LDP Representation Form 

- Location plan indicating proposed realignment of settlement limits at Trevaughan 

 

 

 

 

 





 
 

 
 

 
Figure 3 – Existing outbuildings as viewd from public highway upon Streetview 

(April 2022) 

 

1.3 As can be seen from the above photograph from the public highway, the existing 

outbuildings from part of the roadside setting at this approach into the settlement of 

Trevaughan. The dwelling known as Brodawel can be seen as a close backdrop, with 

neighbouring dwellings to be found forming a comntinuous frontage of developmet off 

the opposite eastern flank of the main road. 

 

1.4 The inclusion of the existing outbuildings in new settlement limits will not involve any 

encroachment into open countryside but merely allow the limits to include an 

established compaction of modest outbuildings and thus to provide a formal and 

definitive edge to the settlement. 

 

In conclusion, this Representation to the Deposit Draft of the Revised LDP has sought to 

include existing outbuildings into the Second Draft settlement limits of the Local 

Development Plan. Such a very modest realignment will not compromise the Plan’s aims at 

safeguarding the adjoining countryside for its own sake, nor pose any detriment to the visual 

setting and character of this semi-rural locality.  

 

We respectfully request that this Representation be given careful examination, and 

consequently the defined settlement limits of this part of Carmarthen realigned to include the 

Representation Site in the Proposals Map of the adopted Local Development Plan. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Richard A. Banks 

Director                                            Enc.                                                               Cc client 




